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CONTRA COSTA COLLEGE

OPERATIONS COUNCIL

MONDAY, MARCH 22, 2004

9:00 A.M. - ROOM #AA-216

MINUTES
PRESENT:
McKinley Williams (Chair), Tina Pitt (Guest), Jim Taylor, Eun Chul Yoon, Frank Hernandez, Saul Jones, Jeanette Moore, Carlos Murillo, 


Darlene Poe, Paul Lee, Randy Watkins

ABSENT:
Benny Barnes, Lynda Lawrence

I.  Scantron Machine in the LA-Building

Dr. Tina Pitt, BSSAT Division Dean, reported on this agenda item.  There is a Scantron machine located in the BSSAT division that the entire college community uses.  The machine has been there for many years.  Because of its location, the BSSAT division has always paid for the maintenance of the machine.  Tina feels the Scantron machine should be more centrally located and the costs should be shared during this time of budgetary constraints.    

Saul Jones said there is a Scantron machine in the skills center but it is well hidden.  Jeanette Moore said there is a Scantron machine in H-42.  She has seen faculty use the machine, but she wasn’t sure which divisions they were from.  

The maintenance for the Scantron machine in the LA-Building is $300 per year, and the cost of paper is another expense.  The last $300 bill was split between four divisions, and the BSSAT division has stopped purchasing supplies for the machine.  

Randy Watkins only maintains the machine located in Room #AA-203.  That machine is used solely to scan student evaluations of faculty.  McKinley Williams asked Randy to look at the other Scantron machines on campus, see who maintains those machines, and who is using them.  Are the machines all the same kind; are there maintenance contracts for these machines, etc.?  

It was felt that there should be some Scantron machines at various spots on campus for faculty to use, but they should be centrally located.  The library and CRC seem to be logical places for the machines to be placed.  

Tina said the machine in her division is used every day.  Jeanette sees the machine in the H-Building being used approximately once per week, but it is probably used more in the evening.

Plans of Action
1.  
Randy Watkins will investigate all Scantron machines on campus and report back.

2.  
Randy Watkins will talk to Martin Padilla to find out if the Scantron machine in the H-Building is used a lot in the evening.

II.  Bicycle Lockers

Chul Yoon referred everyone to the survey the ASU conducted on the CCC campus, and to DVC’s bicycle locker procedures.  DVC charges faculty and staff the same fee for use of the lockers that students are charged, which is a total of $40 per semester.

Only 64 students participated in the CCC survey.  Chul reported that the main concern of students was the fee, but 60 percent of the students surveyed said they would be willing to pay for a bicycle locker.   

Jim Taylor said TRANSPAC has the lockers ready to send.  TRANSPAC needs to know if the lockers will be placed on asphalt or grass.  

Frank Hernandez suggested the Council turn it over to the ASU to determine the fee.  Saul Jones agreed it should go to the ASU, but he wanted to advise the ASU that tuition is going up, and the bicycle lockers are going to be donated.  Saul felt the students shouldn’t be charged for using the lockers, or it should be a very minimal amount.  Carlos Murillo said it will cost money to maintain the lockers, the lockers will be painted with graffiti, and there should be a charge to cover the costs of maintenance.  It may also be a good idea to get insurance for the lockers, and the fee could cover the cost of insurance.  Jeanette Moore said students riding motorcycles are charged $20 per semester and bicycle riders should pay a similar fee.  Randy said we should charge for the cost of the locks.  The locks should be our property in order to have some control. 

One box holds two bicycles.  The lockers come in four-box clusters, or a total of eight bikes.  We will be receiving four eight-box lockers and they are huge.  Location is a concern.  The lockers need to be cleaned frequently because they get grungy fast, not including the graffiti.  The lockers are movable, but extremely heavy.  

Plans of Action

1.  
It was the consensus to let the ASU determine the fee to be charged for use of the bicycle lockers.  Chul will take all the Council’s recommendations back to the ASU for discussion.

2.
Jim Taylor, Saul Jones, and Chul Yoon will report back to the Council about locations.

III.  Other

A.  Smoking on Campus

The Advocate is writing an article about the new smoking policy between the H- and LA-Buildings.  The reporter has heard the Operations Council had voted to ban smoking on the entire campus.  McKinley Williams told the reporter that this is something that will happen very gradually, and banning smoking between the H- and LA-Buildings is the first step in order to see if it is successful.  The reporter fully supported a smoke-free campus.

McKinley Williams asked Paul Lee if he should send another e-mail informing staff they are not to “police” the area, just report any violations to Police Services.  Paul said Police Services has not yet begun to patrol the area.

B.  Weeds

Jim Taylor said there are a lot of weeds on campus and the Buildings and Grounds crew is working on it.

The meeting adjourned at 9:40 a.m.

Minutes Recorded by Mary Healy
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